
General Notes on Budget and Levy 

The Town Board is making every attempt to hold 

down property taxes as we move forward.  The levy 

for 2023 collected in 2024 is asking for no additional 

increase.  The only increase in the levy as allowed 

by the State is for net new construction.  With what 

the State permits without permission from the 

electors shows that last year’s mil rate was 

.0024291 or $242.91 per $100,000 in value.  The 

levy limit the state permits with net new 

construction is .0024460 or $244.60 per $100,000 in 

value.  A total increase of $1.69 per $100,000 in 

value. 

As stated above, the Board is attempting to hold 

down property taxes.  The Board has committed all 

remaining ARPA funds to the capital expenses of the 

new fire stations and also the State’s New ACT 12 

funds the town receives for emergency services.  

This commitment by the board, will help keep your 

property taxes down.   


